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March 23, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Kumar P. Barve, Chairman 
House Environment and Transportation Committee 
House Office Building, Room 251 
6 Bladen St., Annapolis, MD 21401 
  

RE: Senate Bill 528 - Climate Solutions Now Act of 2022 – FAVORABLE WITH AMENDMENTS 
 
Dear Chairman Barve and Members of the Committee: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Building Owners and Managers Association (BOMA), to earnestly request your 
consideration of certain amendments to Senate Bill 528, which is scheduled for a hearing in your Committee on March 
24, 2022.  

BOMA is a trade association that represents the interests of commercial real estate owners, real estate professionals 
and our associate members.  BOMA, through its nearly 300 members, represents owners and managers of all types of 
commercial property, comprising 143 million square feet of office space in Baltimore and Central Maryland.  Our 
members’ facilities support over 19,000 jobs and contribute $2.5 billion to the Maryland economy each year. It should 
come as no surprise to Committee members that BOMA buildings comprise a large part of the commercial building 
infrastructure in downtown Baltimore.    
 
A central concern for BOMA in this legislation is its potential impact on the viability of commercial buildings in Baltimore 
City. While BOMA Baltimore and our National Association, BOMA International, strongly support sustainable building 
practices, significant alterations to commercial buildings, especially older buildings, such as those included in Senate Bill 
528, must take into account the ability of these buildings to comply with the new requirements under the law, and 
remain able to lease these properties to the individuals and businesses that are necessary to any vibrant urban area. 
 
Recognizing the momentum that is behind the effort to enact meaningful climate change legislation, and also in 
recognition that Senate Bill 528 is the likely vehicle for such legislation, BOMA is joining other advocates for the 
commercial real estate industry in requesting your Committee to consider the following amendments attached to this 
letter.  These amendments are also being offered by others in our industry. 
 
In brief, the amendments add a seat on the Task Force created under the bill to a representative of a commercial 
building association, of which BOMA is an example.  The amendments also provide a specific amendment on the social 
cost of carbon.  The amendments add a requirement for the Maryland Department of Environment regulations under 
the bill to assure that such regulations are technically feasible, commercially available and cost effective.  As a key 
consideration for BOMA members in particular, the amendments place a requirement for the Task Force on incentives 
to consider the recommendation of the Maryland Climate Change Commission that such incentives be scaled to recoup 
costs within a seven year period.  Finally, there is an amendment that balances the ability of local building codes to 
impose more stringent standards with a determination by the Public Service Commission that such standards must be 
consistent with infrastructure plans developed by the Commission. 



 
With the amendments described above and attached to this letter, BOMA joins our fellow commercial real estate 
advocates in support of Senate Bill 528. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Bryson F. Popham 

 

cc: Kevin J. Bauer 
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